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Consideration of Indicator 1D proposal for the Technical College of the Lowcountry

The Technical College of the Lowcountry has submitted a revised proposal for their
second goal under Indicator 1D. The original goal was not recommended for approval at
the December meeting of this Committee, with the understanding that TCL would either
revise the originally proposed goal or replace it with a new goal.

The new goal proposed by TCL is:

GOAL 2: Expand educational offerings in the four county region.
The Technical Coliege of the Low Country proposed as a goal to increase in course
offering in its service area from January 1, 2001 to December 31, 2001. The Planning
and Assessment Committee recommends approval of the proposed goal to the
Commission on Higher Education

Action: The Planning and Assessment Committee recommends approval of the
proposed goal for the Technical College of the Low Country for Indicator 1D/1E.




